198 NOTES AND NEWS

Jacques Vanderlinden of the Law School, Professor Richard Pankhurst of the Institute of
Ethiopian Studies, Ato Wubishet Dilnessahu, Business Vice-President, Ato Terrefe
Woldetsadik, Director of Public Relations, and their ¢olleagues, for undertaking the local
arrangements and for their unfailing assistance in providing for the smooth running of the
seminar.

Research Grants from the Scandinavian Institute of African Studses

Tue Board of the Institute of African Studies at the University of Uppsala has awarded
grants for African studies in 1966 for the following projects:

Anders Andersson (Uppsala) : attitude formation in the use of foreign languages as media
of instruction. ,

Professor Claes-Fredrik Claesson (Gothenburg): demographic processes and develop-
mental tendencies in the economy of the Congo.

Géran Hyden (Lund): further study of the organization of the nation-state of Tanzania.

Abdul Khakee (Zanzibar and Gothenburg): economic integration as an instrument of
economic development in the developing countties.

Rich. Meyer-Heiselberg (Copenhagen) : archival research at Fourah Bay University College,
Sierra Leone.

Mona Martensson (Stockholm and Rabat): the parts played by the sexes in Mohammedan
family life in Morocco.

Professor R. .A. Reyment (Stockholm): study of the ecologyof the Niger delta (in colla-
boration with the Nigerian Fisheries Research Department).

Mr. Johan Galtwng, Director of Research at the Peace Research Institute in Oslo, has
received a special grant towards the cost of inquiries into the evaluation by African students
of the relative prestige of their countries, a survey of the press in East Africa, and an examina-
tion of the effects of sanctions on Rhodesia.

African Studies at Ohio University

AN African Studies Program was started at Ohio University in October 1964, and in April
1965 a grant from the U.S, Office of Education provided funds for library acquisitions and
the development of new and expanded courses in Aftican economics, geography, govern-
ment, history, languages, sociology, and anthropology. From September 1965 degree
candidates have been given the opportunity of supplementing their studies with courses on
the languages and cultures of sub-Saharan Africa. The African Studies Program is adminis-
tered with the Center for International Studies, under its Director, Dr. David B. Arnold,
who is Acting Director of African Studies.

The African Studies Unit, University of Leedst

Dr. J. E. GOoLDTHORPE, Lecturer in Sociology, has become the Executive Officer for the
Leeds African Studies Unit on Mr. W. T. Newlyn’s secondment to the East African In-
stitute of Social Research. The collection of refetence matetial on Africa remains one of the
chief activities of the Unit. The Brothetton Library has agreed in response to a request
from SCOLMA to try to be responsible for Congo (Leopoldville), Burundi and Rwanda
materials.
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